
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
        January 26, 2010 
 
 
 
ATTY. CARMELA S. FERNAN 
Regional Director 
Department of Budget and Management 
Region VII 
Sudlon, Lahug 
Cebu City 
 
Dear Dir. Fernan: 
 
 This has reference to your letter dated January 22, 2010, on the concerns of Vice 
Governor Gregorio G. Sanchez, Jr. of the Province of Cebu. 
 
 Please be advised that exactly the same issues were brought before us by Vice 
Governor Sanchez, Jr.  in his letter dated January 04, 2010, to which we responded 
immediately.  Attached is a copy of our reply to Vice Governor G. Sanchez, Jr. 
 

Truly yours, 
 
 
 

PEDRO A. NOVAL, JR. 
                                                                                        Regional Director 
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